MODEL LETTER


President of Republic of Korea,
Lee Myung-bak

Fax +82-2-2110-3079
Email: foreign@president.go.kr
[Date]
Dear President,

[Name of your organisation and who your organisation represents] is deeply concerned by the Ministry of Education’s plan to dismiss 183 Korean teachers.
The 183 members of the Korean Teachers and Education Workers Union (KTU or JeonGyoJo) were charged for making private donations to an opposition political party.
According to KTU, the teachers have just made donations to the party according to their own personal interests and beliefs, not as KTU affiliates. 

The Ministry of Education, Science and Technology announced a plan to dismiss the 183 teachers on 23 May for breaching the political neutrality clause which teachers and civil servants are expected to abide by law. 
Despite the formal legal process not even having begun, 16 local education authorities across the country already started disciplinary procedures.
[Name of your organisation] is concerned about the restriction of the civil rights of public servants under South Korean domestic law and believes that those disproportionate sanctions constitute an anti-union discrimination against KTU. 
[Name of your organisation] requests your government to immediately and unconditionally withdraw the plan to dismiss the 183 teachers, as well as to guarantee that teacher rights to join unions and to bargain collectively, free from Government intimidation and threats of dismissal, are respected.
Thank you for your consideration on this very serious matter.
Sincerely yours,










